The Old Settlers' association held a meeting at the courthouse last Saturday afternoon at which time the following officers were elected: President, S. B. Langford; 1st Vice President, E. C. Butler; 2nd Vice President, Wm. Howden; 3rd Vice President, Joseph Bucheit; 4th Vice President, J. G. Mills. The president was instructed to appoint a committee to look after the summer meeting and to make the necessary arrangements for holding the same. It was decided to hold the annual picnic this year the early part of June in the gro at Fluto bridge east of tov